




June is here, we're all graduated, scholarships awarded, Poppy Day, Memorial Day, Boy and Girls State 
is set and we are all ready for a little break. 
  
Elections are June 4 at the General Meeting.  Again we have a very short slate of members seeking to 
serve in leadership or on committees.  We have about 500 members at this time, our Color Guard, once 
one of the largest and best in the state is about half that.  Our Boys State and Scholarship programs have 
been run by the same people for years and the front table is little changed since I have been here.  If we 
are to survive as a viable service organization we must rededicate ourselves to our mission of service to 
all veterans and their families, promote Americanism and holding the government liable for the rights of 
all the men and women who have served this country.  To do this we need you to step up and become 
part of the solution. 
  
We are presently under assault by some in the legislature over "Illegal Gambling".  Please write your 
Congressmen and Senators asking them to quash Senate Bill 431 now and forever.  Why we are being 
targeted I don't know but we really don't need the heat now with all we are facing.  
 
God Bless America  
Mark 

JUNE  2019 

Commander’s Message  

The June and July meeting will still have the “members only” night. Hot dogs and chips will be available 
on the honor system. Happy Hour with hot dogs will start at 4:00 pm and end at 6:00 pm due to the  
meeting.  At the bartender’s discretion, she may open the bar at the end of the regular meeting for a short 
time.  The $.50 cent discount will still apply to all alcoholic drinks.  
 
As you may have noticed, there is a new bar manager and bartender. Please welcome them to The  
American Legion; without them our doors would close. I want to thank them for the last year of putting 
up with me. Hopefully, we will continue to improve our Legion.  This is my last bar committee input.  It’s 
been real and fun but not real fun. 
 
Gary Mock 
Bar Committee Chairman 

BAR COMMITTEE 



Show me the Money is doing GREAT! And so is Barb in the kitchen.  Thanks so much Barb, 
for  
stepping up every week to manage the kitchen.   
 
Nominations are being taken and we will be electing a new board committee in June.   
  
SENATE BILL 431;  I am asking all members to look at the attached flier and call your Mis-
souri Congressman to tell them you do not want this bill to pass.  It is right now in a holding 
pattern called ‘informal committee.’  This bill will affect how non profits can raise funds.  So, 
the Commander Mark  and I ask that you please call and let Congress know how you feel. 
 
Jun 1: Auxiliary E-board budget meeting I will bring the snacks 
June 2: Dist 8 meeting with memorial 
June 3: calendar meeting 
June 4 monthly meeting 
Jun 12 calendar meeting 3 PM 
June 23-29: ALA Missouri Girls State 
July 2 mostly meeting 
Jul 12an-14: Dept Conference, Marriot St. Louis Airport 
Jul 10: calendar meeting 3 PM 
Jul 20 or 27: Installation Dinner, STAY TUNED  
Aug 6 monthly meeting 
Aug 23-29: National Convention Indianapolis, IN 
Sept 3 monthly meeting 
Oct 1 monthly meeting 
Oct 18-20: Fall Conference, Jeff City, Capital Plaza TBA may change 
 
JANE BOYCE 



Now that the busy Month of May is over we get to the real Summer.  I am sorry to have missed 
so much fun Memorial Day Weekend.  I know all who attended the various activities and 
helped Deb with the Poppies, cooked, arranged the Dance etc were appreciated and made our 
post the place to be. 
The SAL Ham Dinner was excellent and I know the Steak Dinner June 12th will be great too. 
Yes, the rumor is correct! Steak every month thru the summer.  Where else can U get Steak  
Potato Salad Roll and Dessert for $15 plus good friends for company and drinks all day and 
night at a VERY reasonable price; not only that all proceeds go to help our veterans!! So lets 
eat drink and be merry while honoring all who have or are serving our nation. 
 
Bob Worthley 816-850-4935 

 

   SAL 

CEREMONY 
FRIDAY JUNE 14TH  

4PM 
MUSIC  

6 TO 9 PM 

SPECIAL NOTE FROM DONNIE BASLER 
NEEDING FISH DONATIONS FOR  
WARRENSBURG NUSING HOME 

FISH FRY 
THANK YOU 



  At the District Meeting on April 7, Charlie Goodin, the Legislative  
Chairperson for MAVO.  Chairperson Goodin announced Senate Bill 431 will  

    allow Liquor Control will be able to check to see if illegal gambling is occurring    
in Posts.  If gambling is occurring a permanent revocation of the Post’s Liquor  

     License.   
Chairperson Goodin suggested our Representative and State Senator be  

called to Indicate we do not support this bill.  
 
  

                          Rep. Suzie Pollock, Dist. 123                 Sen. Justin Brown, Dist. 16. (Camden) 
                            201 W. Capital Ave., Room 206B                  201 W. Capital Ave., Room 434  
                                  Jefferson City, MO 65101                              Jefferson City, MO 65101 
                                             573-751-1119                                              573-751-5713 
                                  susie.pollock@house.mo.gov 
 
                           Rep. David Wood, Dist 58             Sen. Mike Bernskoetter, Dist 6. (Miller & Morgan) 
                               201 W. Capital Ave. Room 115A                  201 W. Capital Ave., Room 429 
                                     Jefferson City, MO 65101                              Jefferson City, MO 65101 
                                              573-751-2077                                                573-751-1119 
                                     david.wood@house.mo.gov 
 
                            Rep. Rocky Miller, Dist. 124                   Sen. Sandy Crawford, Dist 28. (Benton) 
                                201 W. Capital Ave., Room 115B                    201 W. Capital Ave., Room 426 
                                     Jefferson City, MO 65101                                 Jefferson City, MO., 65101 
                                            573-751-3604                                                     573-751-8793 
                                   rocky.miller@house.mo.gov 






